
Scan the QR code above to go to 

our Amazon wish list to help          

purchase items for the “Blessing 

Bags for the Homeless”.  

An email link can also be found on 

our Facebook pages and will be 

emailed out to the congregation. 

Any questions please see Creigh 

Pemberton or Kathy Mackey. 

 



Pastor’s reflections  

 

July and August already! It seems like time is moving so much faster these days. Wasn’t the end of the school year just a 

month ago, at least for those in Cabell County? Time is moving faster because I am older now and moving much slower. Who 

knows?  

 

One of the things I am excited about in July is going to New Orleans and participating in the ELCA Youth Gathering. There will 

be many youths, adult chaperons, pastors, and outside guests at the Gathering. All total the staff for the Gathering say there 

are almost 14,000 people. That is a lot of Christ’s followers who practice their faith in a Lutheran way!  

 

The theme for the Gathering is: “Created to be.” Each day we will look at a subtheme from Created to Be: Brave – Authentic 

– Free – Disruptive – Disciples. Which one of those subthemes is the most interesting to you? I like all of them but the one 

that intrigues me the most is: disruptive. What does it mean that as disciples of Jesus we are disruptive? I think it has much 

to do with justice. As disciples of Jesus, we are disruptive of the structures and separation that has caught a hold of our soci-

ety. It seems to me it reminds us that we are called to be inclusive. We are called to be people who share and show the love 

of Christ everyday in our lives.  

 

We have been collecting a “noisy offering” for the celebration of the 50th anniversary of the ELCA World Hunger. In my mind 

the most important ministry we share together in the ELCA. I wonder if the disruptive theme in New Orleans will remind us 

of the people in our world, in our country who go to bed hungry. We have collected about $350 so far. Thank you to all who 

threw your change in the metal buckets to help others who are hungry. My goal for this “noisy offering” is $1,000. I think we 

can make it.  

 

August brings us VBS and Jill May and our Christian Education committee are using the material from the ELCA World Hun-

ger. Looking forward to this. We will also be starting up Adult Forum and Thursday Bible study in August.  

 

So much ministry and activity. Thank you for sharing your gifts both money and time to see St Paul shares and lives and 

shows the gospel in our neighborhoods. 

 

Pastor KLM <>< 

NOISY OFFERING FOR ELCA WORLD HUNGER 

Start collecting your change!!  Through the end of 

the year, on the first Sunday of each month, our 

youth will collect a “noisy offering” in celebration of 

ELCA World Hunger’s 50th Anniversary. 

Our goal is to raise $1000.00 by December 31.          

Your change can make a big change for those who 

are hungry! 



Dear St. Paul Congregation, 

 

Thank you for supporting Dr. Alves’ guitar solo concert at St. Paul in June. We had a great audience with a good mix of St. Paul 
people and community members. Even the dean of Marshall’s College of Arts and Media, Dr. Maria Gindhart was there and en-
joyed talking to Pastor Kevin, as she told me. At the concert, we collected donations for our backpack ministry. Thank you to 
Dan Beals for the live-stream! 

 

Earlier in June, Chris Nagorka from Kanawha Organ Works came and tuned the organ. I thought he did a great job and seemed 
very competent. He identified several organ maintenance/repair items and will prepare a to-do list that we can have him work 
off little by little, as we see fit. 

 

As always, during the month of July I will be traveling to Europe. Keith Wellman and my student Dylan Morgan will be filling in 
for me during the four July Sundays. I am eternally grateful for them (it is almost impossible to find substitutes) and to St. Paul 
for allowing me to see my family in Germany. Some engagements during the trip just recently manifested: I will play a full piano 
solo recital again in my hometown in Germany (part of the program you heard as preludes, offertories, and postludes during the 
weeks before my departure), and I will also be on the performance faculty of the Sicily International Piano Festival in Noto, Italy 
for three days, including a piano solo performance on the festival faculty recital and teaching master class lessons for collegiate 
students. 

 

Just a brief reminder: The praise band Render the Hearts has confirmed that they will be playing for our annual Worship and 
picnic at Ritter Park on Sunday, September 15. 

 

Henning  



The hot days of summer are here! We have just blinked and June is over. We had a few of our youth attend Girl Scout Camp at 
Camp Rocky Ledges in Milton, WV.  We had a couple of our youth, Daniel & Kennady Kist, participate in packing boxes for chil-
dren at the City Mission hosted by the Huntington Museum of Art. Thank you to Emma Kist for assisting children in our com-
munity to facilitate this. Our 5 youth Campers and 2 adults had a great week at Camp Luther. The campers learned what it 
means to be “Created to be- brave, authentic, free, disruptive & disciples of God!” All returned home safely with lifted spirits 
and tired bodies. All campers reported to have the best week ever! I enjoyed listening to their closing songs of “Pass it On” and 
“ Country Roads” upon departure after their last breakfast. The Holy Spirit is alive on the Hillsides of Camp Luther. There was 
also a garden dedication in honor of Joel Gensler. I believe Joel served as a counselor for thirty years at Camp Luther. I met Joel 
35 years ago at age 13, my first year as an intermediate camper at Camp Luther. I was nervous, timid, anxious as a first year 
camper. I remember Joel giving me the biggest bear hug & telling me to go share “it” with everyone. Joel shared the uncondi-
tional love of God with all he met. He was a true light and disciple of Christ. It was a true blessing to have known him. The 
youth held a Walking Taco fundraiser for Camp Luther on June 2nd. It was a wonderful way to share in fun and fellowship and 
to share camp stories and memories with one another. We entertained about 40 guests and collected $300 in donations. I am 
so appreciative for all the hands , big and small, that helped make this event successful.  
     July is the month we will attend the National Youth Gathering in New Orleans. Alex Mackey and Cameron May will be our 
youth representatives. Pastor Kevin Mackey, Edie and Dan Beals and myself will be the adult representatives from St. Paul. We 
are prepared to listen, learn, worship, pray, and serve in New Orleans. As we prepare for the National Youth Gathering , we 
remember we are “Created to be”. We are created to be brave, authentic, free, disruptive and disciples of God. The Gathering 
will be a wonderful experience to learn about faith formation, to worship with thousands of Lutherans, to hear amazing speak-
ers and see musicians, and to do community service. It is  “ God’s work, our hands”. I look forward to growing in faith, mind, 
body and spirit as we prepare for this wonderful opportunity and experience together. Please keep us mindfully in prayer as 
we travel and as we share in this spiritual journey together.  
     We will be having “The Tree of Healing” VBS on Tuesday, August 6th through Thursday, August 8th from 6-8pm. This is a 
VBS created by the ELCA. Children will learn scripture that will parallel with  stories of people in other countries,. Our service 
project will consist of collecting monies for backpack programs in other countries and collecting supplies for the backpack pro-
gram in our community. We will be celebrating the ELCA supporting world hunger for 50 years by supporting hunger for chil-
dren locally & nationally.  We are in need of volunteers for crafts, storytime, music, games and snack supper. If you are inter-
ested, there will be sign ups in the Narthex or you can contact Jill May. If you can not donate your time but would like to help 
with supplies needed, this would be greatly appreciated as well. There will be a sign up sheet of  list of supplies needed in Nar-
thex.  Help us share the word with others, if you know any children in your neighborhood or community, please invite them. 
All are welcome! We will end each night in Miller Park with special treats of snow cones, cotton candy , s’mores and song and 
prayer. Let’s bring together brothers and sisters in our community.  
 
Psalm 34:8- Examine and see how good the Lord is. Happy is the person who trusts the Lord.  
  
Let’s do Marvelous work together! Lead us Oh God! ~ Amen 
 
Your Loving Sister in Christ,  
Jill 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

TREE OF HEALING 
August 6-8 

6:00-8:00pm 

We need several items donated to 

help make VBS a success. Please 

sign up in the narthex.  





Congratulations to Mary Lou 

Fricke for winning the Labyrinth 

Quilt made by Norma Gensler 

for Camp Luther. 



On July 15 Alex Mackey and Cameron May will be 

traveling to New Orleans for a week long ELCA 

Youth Gathering. They will be accompanied by Pas-

tor Mackey, Jill May and Dan and Edie Beals.  

We will be handing out prayer cards on July 14 at 

worship. We ask that you pray for the person listed 

on your card as well as the other participants. This is 

a wonderful opportunity for our youth—let’s pray 

that they learn more about who they are “Created 

to Be”. 

Please continue to bring in your 
used ink  cartridges. We receive 
$2.00 for each  cartridge at 
Office Depot. You can leave 
them in the church office or give 
to Kathy. 

The Stewardship and Finance                         

Committee will meet Sunday  July 7 at 

8:30am. 



If you have had your address changed 

for 911 purposes (or any other reason) 

please contact the church office to let 

us know the new address. 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

 

2 

9:30am Quilting 

3 4 

Church office 

closed 

5 6 

7 
8:30am Stewardship/
Finance Meeting 
10:00am Worship 
1:30pm Pastor at 
Woodlands 
 

8 9 

9:30am Quilting 

10 11 

 

12 13 

14 

10:00am Worship 
 

15 16 

9:30am Quilting 

 

 

17 18 19 20 

21 

Youth Gathering          
participants traveling 
home 
10:00am Worship 
 

22 23 

9:30am Quilting 

24 25 

 

26 27 

28 

10:00am Worship 
 

29 30 

9:30am Quilting 

31    

July  2024  

Youth Gathering in New Orleans 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

                             4 

10:00am Worship 

 

5 6 

9:30am Quilting 

7 8 9 10 

                          11 

10:00am Worship 

 

12 13 

9:30am Quilting 

14 15 16 17 

                    18 

10:00am Worship 

19 20 

9:30am Quilting 

21 22 

Noon Bible 

Study  

23 24 

                    25 

10:00am Worship 

Christmas in            

August 

11:15am Adult 

Forum begins 

26 

1:00pm Wom-

an’s Club 

27 

9:30am Quilting 

28 29 

Noon Bible 

Study  

30 31 

August  2024  

VBS 6-7:30pm 




